
   As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you) 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We are now into the final half term of the year, I can’t believe how quickly this year has 
passed! It seems only a short time ago when I was welcoming you back at the beginning of the 
year. 

We have got a very busy few weeks ahead, with trips for all year groups and of course our 
infamous Enterprise Week where each year group produces their best business plan to try to 
raise the most amount of money possible! Who will be our next Lord Sugar? 

On Thursday and Friday the school will be closed for the Eid holiday. May I take this opportuni-
ty to wish you a wonderful and rewarding last few days of Ramadan and a joyous Eid! 
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Diary dates May/June 

 
11th Phonics screening tests Yr1 

13th Swimming Gala Year 4 

13th Year 2 trip to Hackney City Farm 

14th/15th Eid Holiday 

18th Year 5 residential Brecon Beacons 

18th Eid Parties 

19th Year 1 trip to Aquarium 

19th Parent’s Eid coffee morning 

20th Year 2 Circus Workshop 

21st Reception London Zoo trip 

 

ATTENDANCE DATA for Wk Beg 4-6-18 

Ibn Zubayr 98.62% Ibn Sa’d 97.24% 

Bint Muhammad 97.67% Ibn Malik 97.33% 

Ibn Umar 100% Ibn Ali 96.00% 

Ibn Salamah 93.33% Al Farsi 97.67% 

Ibn Thabbit 98.67% Ibn Jabal 98.00% 

Bint Qays 95.33% Barakah 96.00% 

Bint Abee Bakr 96.67% Ibn Al Awwamm 97.33% 

Ibn Abbas 94.00% Ibn Amr 97.00% 

Ibn Zayd 100% Ibn Mas’ood 97.67% 

Sports News! 
 
What a week! We have been overwhelmed with sporting activities here at Olive! On Monday, Fitfence visited Cazenove Road, with our children learning 
how to fence. They learnt several stances before going to have point battles against one another in a safe environment. Some of the teachers couldn’t 
help poke some of the kids too! Fitfence also visited the UTC, with the children practicing their hand-eye coordination. 

  
On Thursday we had a visit from Dr Bike, fixing and maintaining bikes in preparation for Bike Around the Borough later on in the month. The children 
can’t wait! Nor can Mr Ibrahim, with the roads of Hackney being closed to all traffic but children on bikes! Every cyclist’s dream. 
  
Mr Ibrahim has also been busy at the UTC this week, carrying out KS1’s bike week and teaching them basic skills. It is hoped that they’ll go on to join 
Bike Around the Borough in the coming years. 
  
Next week the action continues. Some children from Year 4 have been chosen to compete in Hackney’s Aquathon at 
Clissold Leisure Centre pool. A few Year 5 children are lucky enough to head to the Arsenal’s football Hub for the next 
five weeks, competing with other schools around the city. 
 
By Mr Ibrahim 

Well done to all, 

our attendance 

has improved 

over the last few 

weeks! Keep it 

up! 

Well done to 

Ibn Zayd and  

Ibn Umar for 

100% attendance 



Eid Parties 

On 18th June the children will be having their Eid parties at school. On Wednesday you will receive a 
note asking for donations of food for the children. If you can’t bring that item, don’t worry, there will be 
lots of food to share. 

We look forward to seeing your children dressed up in their beautiful Eid clothes for the d 

Coffee Morning 

On 19th June we would like to have a parent Eid 
coffee morning from 9am –10.30am—please 
come and relax, join us for a coffee/chat in the 
school hall. Donations of food welcome. 

Term time holidays 

We are coming up to the end of the summer term. Unfortunately we cannot allow 

parents to take their children out of school for an extension of the summer holi-

days. All term time leave will be rejected and will be classed as unauthorised. 

If you decide to take your child on an extended holiday or visit, this could have serious consequences. 

Hackney Learning Trust will contact you and you will be fined £60 per child, per parent for each absence. 

 

Keep in touch with our events at: 

olivehackney.com      Twitter: https://twitter.com/olive_hackney  

ESFA meeting 

The ESFA meeting on 11th June has been postponed to 20th June so that representatives from Tau-

heedul Trust can attend. 

As you may have heard in the local press, the ESFA have purchased part of the BSix building near Lea 

Bridge roundabout. This building, after remodelling, will house our Reception, Year 1,2 and 3 children 

in order that the Cazenove and BSix sites are in close proximity. We are hoping that the building work 

will be completed during the 2019 Spring Term. The UTC building will be used until this time. 

This important meeting will be held in the Cazenove School hall, the timing will be sent to you once 

confirmed. 

The ESFA and Trust will be discussing the arrangements for this transition. We hope you will attend 

the meeting, especially if your children are in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2. 



The children and staff worked extremely hard across the school this week to create work for our Ramadan Super Week Exhibition. 

Here are some wonderful examples from Key Stage 2. 


